


CEO REPORT – “Wall of Fame” 
 
Chief Executive Officer, Jane Rozanski, introduced volunteers Ken Wilhite and Carl Wuest 
to the Board of Directors.  Both are long time volunteers of the District, and both have been 
honored with the District’s “Wall of Fame” award.  The President and Vice President 
thanked them for their service to the District and congratulated them on their “Wall of 
Fame” award. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
A. It was MOVED by Director Loft, SECONDED by Director Brown, and the MOTION 

PASSED that the Board of Directors approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of 
September 23, 2014.      
Aye - O’Neill, Brown, Hiepler   Abstain – Loft Absent - Loh 

 
          

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
None 

 
FINANCIAL AUDIT REPORT 
 
Mark Poindexter, C.P.A., Poindexter & Company, presented the 2013/2014 Financial Audit 
Report.   
 

It was MOVED by Director Brown, SECONDED by Director Loft, and the MOTION 
PASSED that the Board of Directors accept the Financial Audit Report for fiscal  
year 2013/2014.  
Aye – O’Neill, Brown, Hiepler, Loft Absent – Loh 
 
 

MANAGEMENT REPORTS    
 
Chief Executive Officer, Jane Rozanski, introduced staff members who assisted with the 
“Ribbon Cutting and Open House.”  Staff members present at the Board Meeting 
included;  Blair Craddock, Mary Marcouiller, Rebecca Martinez, Ann Springer, Trudy 
Nelson, Martha Shapiro, Mary Ann Ratto, Patricia Bolland, Monica Teverbaugh, Carmen 
Cabrera, Daksha Patel,  Adriana Quintero, Teresa Higashi, and Lynn Jones.  Board 
President, Peggy O’Neill, thanked staff for a wonderful event. 
 
Ms. Rozanski updated the Board on further opportunities the District is exploring with 
Partners In Care Foundation and Blue Shield.  Also discussed was the conclusion of the 
Ventura County Care Transitions demonstration project.   
 
Chief Operations Officer, Kara Ralston, discussed the “Ribbon Cutting and Open House” 
for the “Building Hope” Adult Day Center.  There were over 200 attendees for the Ribbon 
Cutting, with approximately another 300 people attending the Open House.   Ms. Ralston 
   






